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Dear Members of St. Paul, 

    Greetings in the Beautiful name of our Risen Savior Jesus Christ.  The Lord certainly 
provided us with a beautiful day to celebrate and worship on Easter Sunday. Not only was 
worship uplifting, the Youth breakfast was delicious and a huge success.  The youth made 
over $2,000 after expenses.  Thank you for your support of our youth!  Having the 
opportunity to fellowship outside for the first time in over a year was so refreshing.  I see 
more opportunities for fellowship as we slowly begin to ease restrictions as more people 
become vaccinated. 

    Speaking of easing restrictions at church… by the end of May, I am hoping that wearing 
masks will be optional.  Even when the City of Montgomery determines that wearing masks 
is no longer required, you have the option to continue to wear them in church. 

    Some churches in other cities are not requiring people to wear masks or practice social 
distancing.  Currently the city of Montgomery has both requirements in place. We have done 
a tremendous job of abiding by the COVID -19 policies.  Thank you!  This is love in action.  We 
can endure another month of fogged up glasses and forgetting our masks in the 
car.  Continue to pray that our lives will soon return to normal.   Praise the Lord, there is light 
at the end of the tunnel! 

      In His Service, 

       Pastor Elam   

During the month of May, LWML will be collecting new or 
nearly new BABY BOY CLOTHES for CƛǊǎǘ /ƘƻƛŎŜ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ 
Medical Center.  The Center reaches “abortion-vulnerable” 
members of our community in the name of Christ to make 
LIFE their FIRST CHOICE.   
 
Please place your baby boy clothes, size 0 to 12 months, in 
the box in the Welcome Center. 
 



 

  

Jesus said, “By this my Father is glorified, that you bear much 
fruit and so prove to be my disciples” (John 15:8). Our 
“fruit”—our actions and attitudes—is the sign by which we 
show the rest of the world the Holy Spirit’s work in our 
hearts. 
 

And in this new quiz from LUTHERAN HOUR MINISTRIES 

(LHM), “Your Fruitful Life,” we invite you to consider which 
two fruits of the Spirit best describe you! 
 
We created this quiz to encourage you to reflect on your own 
spiritual journey. But if you enjoy it, will you also share it with 
friends and family? Everyone who takes the quiz will also be 
ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ŘƻǿƴƭƻŀŘ ƻǳǊ άол 5ŀȅǎ ƻŦ IƻǳǎŜƘƻƭŘ 5ŜǾƻǘƛƻƴǎέ 
resource for free, a good introduction to one of the many 
ways LHM is here to support your spiritual growth. We’d 
love to share that devotional with as many people as 
possible! 

Take the quiz now. 

Thank YOU to everyone who came out for the church work 
day.  Sanctuary cleanup and a lot of work outdoors was 
completed before enjoying pizza for lunch. 

Farewell to St. Paul Members 
Kurt & Cindy Hetler                        Rosalinda Crum 

2508 Langtree Court  627 Anderson Circle 

Sun City Center, FL  33573 Apt 304 

    Deerfield Beach, FL 33441  

     256-307-3951 
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Prepared and Served by the 

St. Paul Youth 

St. Paul member, Orville Abel, died 
suddenly on Thursday, April 
8th.  His funeral was Saturday, April 
16th at St. Paul. 

Long-time member, 
Margaret Carlson, passed 
away peacefully on March 
29, 2021. Margaret was 
born in Dothan on October 
31st in 1935. She is 
survived by her husband, 
Carl, three children and 
many grandchildren. 

Please pray for the family and friends of these St. Paul members who have  
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We’re Back! 

Adult Bible Class, Youth and Children’s Sunday 
School Resumed April 11th  

Help is needed to lead/teach Sunday School.  
Please talk to Pastor Elam for more information.  



 

  

WOMEN OF THE WORD BIBLE STUDY 
2nd & 4th Thursdays, April 22 & May 13 

11:00 a.m.  in Fellowship Hall 

Bible study helps us to gain a better 
understanding of who God is and his role in 
our lives. The more we dive into God's Word, 
the more his word changes us to become 
more like Jesus. 

 

Join Pastor Elam on 

1st & 3rd Fridays at 7:00 a.m. 
for Bible study and breakfast.   

Meet at the Farmer’s Market Café (315 N. McDonough St.). 

For more information contact Pastor Elam. 

                                Upcoming LWML gatherings will be Tuesdays, April 20th and May 28th  

 at 6:30 p.m. in Fellowship Hall 

OUR MITE OFFERINGS HAVE MADE AN IMPACT! 
aƛǎǎƛƻƴ DǊŀƴǘ Імф άaŀƪƛƴƎ WŜǎǳǎ Yƴƻǿƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ¦ƴƛǘŜŘ {ǘŀǘŜǎ 9ǘƘƴƛŎ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘƛŜǎ τ Concordia Seminary, St. Louis, 
aƛǎǎƻǳǊƛέ ϷмллΣллл Ŧǳƭƭȅ ŦǳƴŘŜŘ 

Inspired by Christ’s love, you gave. Thank you! Inspired to share His Gospel story, Concordia Seminary, St. Louis, is 
using LWML Mission Grant #19 “Making Jesus Known in U.S. Ethnic Communities” to help fund the education costs 
of the student/church workers enrolled in their Center of Hispanic Studies (CHS) and Ethnic Immigrant Institute of 
Theology (EIIT) ministerial formation programs. Concurrent with their distance education studies, these students, 
virtually all of whom are first-generation immigrants, are serving in ministry positions to share the Gospel among 
their immigrant/ethnic communities throughout the United States.  

The mission of the CHS is to make Jesus known in Hispanic/Latino communities, and EIIT’s mission is to share the 
Gospel among communities comprising other immigrant groups, largely those from countries in Africa, Asia, and 
the Middle East. As many of these programs’ students live amid strained financial circumstances, they have a 
strong need for the student financial aid that this LWML grant provides. 

Andrés Valencia, a native of Santiago, Chile, is a CHS student who serves Saint Paul Lutheran 
Church in Mount Prospect, Illinois. He previously served in college ministry for 10 years in 
Santiago and in Puebla, Mexico. He serves as Saint Paul Lutheran’s full-time multicultural 
coordinator and leads the congregation’s weekly service in Spanish. 

“I’m serving with my church to reach out to the Hispanic population around Mount Prospect,” 
Valencia says. “We want to bring more people to God, and we’re doing this by first fulfilling 
their physical needs and then talking with them about God and faith. God is calling me to build 
my theological knowledge and to be able to dive deeply into sharing the Word of God.”  

Soe Moe is an EIIT student who serves at Southwest Lutheran Church in Fort Wayne, Indiana. 
His parents, who are from Burma, fled that country during its long period of military rule and 
considerable unrest. He was born in Thailand, and his family lived for 11 years in a refugee 
camp along the Thai-Burma border before coming to the United States.  

As a teenager, his devotion to the Lord increased considerably when he worked at a Lutheran 
summer camp three years in a row. “I realized how amazing God is, and that He’s always 
there for us,” he says. He adds that he also realized that his calling is to become a youth 
pastor. “I very much want to continue bringing the Good News to young people and giving 
them hope,” he says. 

 



 

 

 

 

  

  

Dan & Amanda Andrews       5/5  

Drew & Dee Wilson                 5/14  

  

  

  

  

Hailey Andrews    4/19 Jordan Olsen            4/28 Ava Dradzynski      5/3  

Alex Smithley        4/19 Peggy Chestnut       4/29 Dan Andrews          5/5  

Carey Elam            4/20 Ginger Richardson  4/29 Matthew Smithley   5/7  

Bryant Holman     4/25 Carolyn Culver         4/30 Blessing Smithley    5/8  
 

Laura Anderson    4/27 Conrad White          4/30   
 

    
 

    

    

 

Please submit pictures/information for the 
newsletter by the 12th of each month to 

dhoward@knology.net. 

 

PRAY FOR ONE ANOTHER 
To activate the prayer chain, contact the church office at 272-6214. 

ST. PAUL MARCH 2021 FINANCIAL INFORMATION 

Contributions ........................ $19,503.51     ($3,829.82 under Budget for the month) 
Monthly Budget .................... $23,333.33 

Quarterly - January through March  

Contributions  ........................ $67,517.42 

Quarterly budget  .................. $70,000.03     ($2,482.61 under Budget for the quarter) 

 
 

April  ......  Neil Foulger 

May .......  Renee Perry 

June ....... Ann Ohme 

 

 

Happy Anniversary  

Based on Barna research, this booklet contains 30 different devotions written by Dr. Kari 

Vo. They can be used consecutively as a month of devotions or occasionally per time and 

topic. An introduction gives pointers on doing household devotions and additio nal info 

is provided on accessing devotions online.  To receive the free PDF download click here.  


